Update on HS2 / Sewer 
From the minutes of the Wormwood Scrubs Charitable Trust Committee meeting of 30th June 2020
HS2 – Compensation Code Temporary access to Trust Land Richard Gill explained that the planned re-route of the Stamford Brook sewer through the northern section of Wormwood Scrubs had now been confirmed and possession of some of the land was required. Some of the land would also need to be cleared for construction works. It was noted that the Trust was recommended to request H&F officers to appoint a specialist surveyor and legal advice to submit claims for disturbance and compensation for the proposed HS2 works on the Trust land. The specialist advice would be responsible for negotiation of the final terms of compensation and disturbance and advice on reinstatement works. Stephen Waley-Cohen asked whether it would be possible to remove some of the over grown bramble, along the route as part of the works. Richard Gill said that this could be put forward to HS2. He explained that some of the large trees would also be removed as part of the works and the Trust needed to be made aware that this could lead to public complaints. Stephen Waley-Cohen requested that the website be updated, and good signage be placed along the route explaining the reasons why these works were being carried out.
Councillor Belinda Donovan asked if the trees that were being removed could be replaced after the works were carried out. Richard Gill said that damages, caused by installing the sewer route would be replaced, by HS2 and this had been agreed in principle. The Committee agreed for H&F officers to appoint a specialist surveyor and legal advice for temporary HS2 access onto Trust land.
From the manager’s report given to the Wormwood Scrubs Charitable Trust Committee meeting of 6th October 2020 
HS2 – Compensation Code Temporary access to Trust Land
The planned possession of parts of the western edge of the Scrubs by HS2 to enable the Stamford Brook sewer and UTX works were discussed at the last committee. 
The current programme is for HS2 to access the site in November to carry out visual surveys with clearance work on site commencing in December/January. Patricia Thompson is the Community engagement manager for HS2 and has been meeting with the wider community to explain the impact of the proposals. A meeting has been proposed with the Friends and Patricia would be able to attend a meeting with the trust to make a presentation if required. The Trust agreed for a consultant could be appointed to handle compensation matters. LSH have been appointed and an undertaking from HS2 to fully recover fees is being sought.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Note I pointed out that the Friends have not heard from Patricia Thompson and it sounds as if her meetings with the wider community have been limited at best so far. 


